Minutes from Patient Reference Group – Thursday 26th January 2023 

Attendees:

	Name


	Melanie Jones- Business Manager

	JH

	GP

	DS

	RS 

	Lydia Utley- Practice Administrator


Mel welcomed everyone and talked about how it has been almost 3 years since the last meeting!
1. Updates during the pandemic 

Mel discussed how much has changed since the last meeting and how covid affected us as a practice with lots of new procedures we had to put into place. 

During the covid lockdowns, GP surgeries had to operate using telephone triage, however we were unaffected by this as we already used this system.  

We were still offering face to face appointments when needed, but during the pandemic the practice was much quieter in general. Patients were not calling as much however if face to face appointments were required they were still available.. 
When the lockdowns lifted, there was a lot of information in the media about GP practices refusing to see patients, however for Ashville, this was never the case. 
2. Staff and Practice Updates  

Mel explained that we now have a new telephone system and that we can see how many calls are coming in during the day. Before Christmas, there was an outbreak of Strep A in children, and flu, and we were receiving up to 1000 calls a day about this.

JH asked if we are still taking on new patients? Mel replied that all GP surgeries in Barnsley must continue to accept new patients. 

Since the last meeting, Dr Rainford and Dr Scargill have left the practice. Dr Scargill retired at the end of last year and is yet to be replaced. Dr Wrest is now with us as a GP partner, and she has replaced Dr Rainford. 

The telephones are very busy at the moment, especially on Mondays. We can have up to 80 calls trying to get through at 8.00am in a morning and there can be up to 90 patients added to the doctor’s triage list. 

We talked about patients being concerned that they are unable to get emergency appointments – Mel explained that we are not an emergency service, so if patients feel their situation is an emergency, they should be attending A&E. 

Regarding our administration work, we are keeping up to date with this and have no backlogs. Work is getting done quickly and patients are contacted promptly if we have any messages for them. 

The triage system has changed slightly over the past couple of years – It used to be a very quick phone call to patients to assess their condition and decide on treatment, however the doctors are now speaking to patients for longer and the calls have become more like telephone appointments.
3. Telephone System 
We now have a new telephone system, as briefly discussed earlier. When calling the practice now, there is no engaged tone – Patients will receive a message about where they are in the queue, and they have the option to press for a call back if they don’t want to wait on the phone. 

The group agreed that the call back option is very useful as not everyone has time to wait on the phone. 

Mel explained that we had a few issues with the call backs, but on investigation we found that either the call backs were not being answered or there were phone signal issues. The call back feature was working correctly at the practice.
4. Building, Pharmacy and Services Updates 
Ashville is in a managed building and the waiting room is a communal area. The toilets are also communal and are currently being refurbished. 

We are having the flooring updated and the carpet in the waiting area will be removed and replaced with flooring that is easier to keep clean. 

The Lloyd’s Pharmacy next door will be taken over by Lo’s Pharmacy on the 15th February. The group discussed how patients have had to stand outside of the pharmacy in all kinds of weather due to delays. 

Mel explained that lots of people think that the pharmacy is part of Ashville, so we do get a lot of calls from patients for updates on their prescriptions or to make a complaint, however it’s a separate service, so we’re unable to help. 

We have also recently been getting a lot of calls at 4.00pm for people requesting I-Heart – Again, it’s a separate service so we can’t help. 

This led on to discussing other services within the practice. 
The First Contact Practitioner is available to see patients regarding musculoskeletal issues. They do not offer physiotherapy, but they can give advice, refer to alternative services and arrange x-rays if necessary. The receptionists have the criteria to refer to the service and can do so if the information patients give them meets the criteria.
We have Care Co-ordinators in the practice – They work closely with the care homes and have monthly meetings to make sure patients have all the care they need. 

We now have a new call screen in reception – The group agreed that they liked the new screen and that they prefer the seating in the waiting area to be facing away from reception as it makes it more private for those speaking with the receptionist. 

JH asked which nurses do the home visits? Mel replied that it’s the district nurses that do the routine home visits (e.g., bloods, BP checks) but that our practices nurses go out to do the flu and covid vaccinations. 

5. Flu Clinic 

We had our first Saturday flu clinic in September last year and the group discussed how busy the first clinic was. Mel explained that we were advised by NHS England that we could offer patients the covid booster, but this was at very short notice. The clinic was already booked up  for flu vaccinations only however we made the decision to offer the covid booster too, so that our patients would not have to attend more than one appointment.. 

6. Next meeting 
Mel thanked all group members for coming today and shared the apologies of the members who could not attend. 

The group discussed and decided that these meetings should be held quarterly. The next meeting will be on Thursday 27th April at 1.00pm. 
